
From: Andy Newkirk
To: Andy Newkirk
Subject: FW: THE NEW ZONING ORDINANCE
Date: Saturday, September 07, 2019 7:49:01 AM

From: april reid <aprilreid@live.com> 
Sent: Thursday, September 05, 2019 1:21 PM
To: Anne Wells <awells@cityofgoleta.org>
Subject: Re: THE NEW ZONING ORDINANCE
 
 

TO THE CITY OF GOLETA:

 

THIS IS THE FIRST TIME I HAVE RECEIVED NOTICE OF ANY PUBLIC HEARINGS FOR THE NEW
ZONING ORDINANCE.  SO, I AM VERY DISTRESSED TO LEARN FROM YOUR MOST RECENT
NEWSLETTER THAT THERE WERE, APPARENTLY, SEVERAL ZONING ORDINANCE MEETINGS OPEN TO
THE PUBLIC SCHEDULED FOR THIS YEAR THAT I DID NOT KNOW ABOUT, SO I WAS NOT ABLE TO
ATTEND.  IN ADDITION, SINCE I WAS NOT GIVEN THE OPPORTUNITY TO FIND OUT WHAT WAS IN
THE NEW ZONING ORDINANCE, I AM NOT ABLE TO MAKE SPECIFIC ARGUMENTS DESIGNED TO
ADDRESS THE NEW ZONING ORDINANCE.  I AM ONLY ABLE TO WRITE A GENERIC LETTER AND
GENERIC ATTACHMENT LETTER, MOST OF WHICH HAS BEEN SENT TO VARIOUS PEOPLE AT THE CITY
OF GOLETA PREVIOUSLY  I CAN ONLY HOPE THAT IT ADDRESSES ANY ISSUES RAISED BY THE NEW
ZONING ORDINANCE IN REGARD TO THE KENWOOD VILLAGE PROJECT.  MY HOPE IS THAT SOMEONE
AT THE SEPTEMBER 9, 2019 MEETING WILL BE ABLE TO EXPLAIN TO ME HOW THE PROPOSED NEW
ZONING ORDINANCE WILL AFFECT THE KENWOOD PROJECT AND MY NEIGHBORHOOD.  UNFORTUNATELY
AND SHOCKINGLY, THIS SEPTEMBER 9, 2019 MEETING APPEARS TO BE THE FINAL MEETING, SO
IT DOES NOT SEEM THAT I WILL NOT HAVE THE OPPORTUNITY TO MAKE ANY ARGUMENTS SPECIFIC
TO THE NEW ZONING ORDINANCE.  

 

In fact, the last meeting I was informed of that had any connection to Kenwood
Village was in 2016.  I had not heard anything regarding the Project until I
received notice of a Zoning hearing on April 25, 2019.  I contacted the City of
Goleta and they told me that the meeting was not being held by the City of Goleta,
but by an outside company, The Goodland Coalition.  I spoke to their President and
he told me to write an e-mail regarding how Kenwood Village would injure/kill
the existing animals on the land, which I did. I WAS ALSO EXPRESSLY INFORMED BY THE
CITY OF GOLETA THAT THERE WERE NO OUTSTANDING MEETINGS FROM THE CITY OF GOLETA
REGARDING THE KENWOOD PROJECT BECAUSE THEY WERE NOT ABLE TO GET ANY WATER, SO THE
PROJECT WAS ON PAUSE.  IF I HAD KNOWN THERE WERE. APPARENTLY, MULTIPLE PUBLIC
HEARINGS REGARDING ZONING ISSUES THAT MAY AFFECT THE KENWOOD PROJECT THIS YEAR, I
WOULD HAVE MADE SURE TO ATTEND.  As it is, I have NO idea what issues to raise or
arguments to make because I have NO idea how the new Zoning Ordinance will affect
the Kenwood Project.  Thus, I am forced to simply send a generic letter with an
attachment that makes additional arguments and hope that I have covered all the
issues I need to cover.  

 

First, it should be noted that part of Kenwood Village is designated agricultural
and part is designated as single family homes.  In contrast to the surrounding
neighborhood and the current zoning, the developer of Kenwood wants to build massive
duplexes and triples on the 10 acre property. (Far too many buildings to suit the
area.)

 

Further, the part of the land that was zoned as agricultural was extremely
successful when it was used as agricultural land.  The developer on the Kenwood
project is Ken Alker.  Mr. Alker commissioned a study called the Kenwood Village
Residential Project Scoping Document (hereinafter the Kenwood document).  The
Kenwood Document states, “[a}t the time the General Plan EIR was prepared (2006),
the entire property was leased to Goleta farmer John Lane, who grew various row
crops for the local Lane Farms business there.”  Clearly, the land can be
successfully used for agriculture since, throughout the years, pumpkins, tomatoes
and other foods have been grown on the property.  I have personally eaten some of
the food that was grown on the property and it was very good.  There is no reason
the land can not continue to be used as agricultural land. 
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Also, the Kenwood project would significantly harm or destroy the ENDANGERED
wildlife on the property.  Ever since I was little, I have seen garter snakes in the
field and on the property at my house at 15 Baker Lane.  The Kenwood Document states
that these garter snakes are listed by the California Department of Fish and Game as
“sensitive”.  I have also seen many birds of prey in the area over the years.  The
Kenwood Village Residential Project Scoping Document states that “[s]ite development
would eliminate approximately 10 acres of non-native grassland that has some value
as foraging habitat for birds of prey.”  There are also additional animals in the
field, such as mice, skunks, rabbits, chipmunks, raccoons and opossums.  Building
houses with paved streets on Baker Lane, Violet Lane and Daffodil Lane clearly
diminished the habitat for the garter snakes and birds of prey, as well as the other
animals.  Building Kenwood Village would essentially destroy the habitat for the
garter snakes.  It would also prevent the birds of prey from finding much needed
food.  In addition, it would most likely kill many of the other animals that
currently live in the field since there is no other place for them to escape to in
the area.  After the fact, I learned that over the past few years, 30 skunks were
caught in or near the field and re-homed to a different area.  Despite this, I can
tell from my security camera by the different markings on the skunks that I see
cross through my yard that there are well over 30 additional, different skunks still
living in the field.  There are also at least 20 different opossums, 10
different raccoons, 5 different chipmunks, multiple gophers and a rabbit living in
the field.  I am sure there are also many more animals that I do not see because
they do not come onto my property.  

 

Mr. Alker’s plans would also destroy the habitat for several protected and
endangered species that live in the El Encanto Creek.  The Kenwood Document states,
“[a] Stream Protection Area (SPA) buffer is required along all creek
corridors.  This buffer is a minimum of 100 feet from top of bank.”  Mr. Alker
proposes a buffer that ranges from 50 to 120 feet, causing “portions of the project
to encroach into the SPA buffer mandated by the General Plan.  As a result, “[t]he
El Encanto Creek ecosystems and habitats may be deprived of the necessary
protections needed to maintain their biological function and value.”  A large part
of what makes Goleta special is that residents share the space with unique species
from both the land and the water, including the ocean.  As such, protecting
endangered species should be a top priority of Goleta residents.  There are many
multi-unit housing developments being build on other sites in Goleta near Kenwood
Village that do not endanger protected species.  Destroying endangered species
simply to build yet another multi-unit massive housing complex is contrary to the
values that many Goleta residents hold dear. 

 

Best Wishes,

 

April Reid

15 Baker Lane

Goleta, ca. 93117 
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